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                          SHERIFF EDWARD N. BONNER RELEASES THE FOLLOWING: 

Date/Time of Release: Thursday, February 19, 2009      3 p.m. 
Date/Time of Occurrence: Thursday, February 19, 2009 
Nature of Event: Sheriff Offers Free Victim Notification Program 
Location of Call: Placer County 
Released by: Dena Erwin, PIO   (530) 889-6901 

 
A new warning system that offers crime victims and other concerned citizens access to timely and        
reliable information and the custody status of offenders 24 hours a day is now available. The service is             
provided by the Placer County Sheriff’s Department as a service of the California State Sheriffs’    
Association. 

Victim Information and Notification Everyday, or VINE, is a free, anonymous telephone service that 
provides information and notification when custody status changes. Custody status changes include 
release, escape, transfer, unsupervised status, home incarceration and work release. More 
information is available at http://www.placer.ca.gov/Departments/Sheriff/vine.aspx     
                                           
VINE can be reached at 1-877-411-5588 or at www.vinelink.com. To register, callers simply enter 
the phone number, including area code, where they want to be reached. They will then be asked to 
enter a Personal Identification Number, or PIN, for use during notification. 

       If you’re not home or your line is busy when a custody change occurs, the VINE service will  
       keep trying to reach you. VINE will continue to call every half-hour for 24 hours. V.I.N.E. will  
                   leave a message on an answering machine, but will continue to call every two hours up to a 24-
       hour period until a PIN is entered to stop the notification calls. Since VINE calls automatically  
       when an offender’s custody status changes, notification calls may come in the middle of the  
       night.  

      The VINE service is designed to provide quick and easy access to offender information and       
      to alert when an offender’s custody status changes. It is recommended, however, not to depend solely  
      on VINE or any other single program for your safety. 

      VINE monitors offenders housed in the Placer County Jail and several surrounding counties. For     
      information on VINE, call the toll- free number, 1-877-411-5588, to speak to an operator. 

            
            
            

This press release is available on the Placer County Sheriff’s website at http://www.placer.ca.gov/sheriff 

http://www.placer.ca.gov/Departments/Sheriff/vine.aspx

